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Rotary Club of Pearl Harbor 

President Connie Kraus welcomed members and guests to the 2843 

meeting of the Rotary Club of Pearl Harbor where we look toward the 

future, keep our hearts in the present, and Reach within to Embrace 

Humanity!  

Providing our prayer was Bruce Fink inducted May 14, 1998 

sponsored by John Scudder.  Bruce works for the US Pacific 

Command.   

Leading us in the Pledge of Allegiance was Gene Kraus inducted 

March 29, 2004 sponsored by Bob Deibler.  Gene is a retired Air 

Force Electrical Engineer Civil Service. 

Our song leader was Doug Taylor inducted Feb. 13, 1984 sponsored 

by George Topic.  Doug is the owner of the Ice Palace.  He led us in 

singing God Bless America. 

 

New Member Induction:  President Connie 

inducted Anita Owens as the 45th member of 

our Rotary Club.  Anita pledged to attend our 

meetings, participate in the functions and 

enjoy the fellowship of the Rotary Club.  

Doug Taylor is Anita’s sponsor and pinned 

her with her Rotary pin. 
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Acting Sergeant-at-Arms Les 

Hunkele welcomed:  Past 

District Governor Jim Varner.  

Current District Leadership: 

Bruce Fink - HRYF Board 

Member, Harvey Gray – 

District Newsletter.  Rotarians 

Guests within D5000:  Alan 

Lloyd (Windward), Roy Tanji (Ala Moana).  Guest of 

RCPH Members: Bill Bow’s son William Bow.   

President Connie recognized Member Inductions:  

Connie and Gene Kraus inducted March 29, 2004 

sponsored by Bob Deibler. 

Member Wedding Anniversaries:  Les and Diane 

Hunkele, March 30. 

“I Can” donators: Alice and Bee Clark, Bruce Fink, 

Willa Gardner, Gene and Connie Kraus, John 

Mihlbauer, Jim Varner, Stefanie Wilson. 

Connie thanked them for donating to the FoodBank.  

Bill Bow $10 to the Club for his son visiting today.  

Les Hunkele $38 to the Rotary Foundation in 

celebration of his wedding anniversary.  Doug Taylor 

$20 to the Rotary Foundation for Anita Owens being 

inducted as a member.  Connie Kraus $20 to the 

Rotary Foundation to match Doug’s donation.  Jim 

Varner $30 to the Rotary Foundation because he has 

lost 30 pounds. 

President Connie announced that Ken Brown Jr. and 

his wife Stephanie will be visiting our club on April 2. 

Ken Brown’s funeral service will be held on April 3rd 

at the Outrigger Canoe Club at 8:30 am. 

Harvey Gray announced that 86 people have sign up 

and paid for Swirls, our goal is 200 people.  We need 

auction items! 

Bill Bow introduced our guest speaker. Perry K. 

Martin has served as President of Maryknoll School 

since July 1, 2008. He completed his high school 

education at Corvallis High School in Corvallis, 

Oregon where he was a scholar athlete earning varsity 

letters in football, basketball, baseball, and track. He 

attended Oregon College of Education, in Monmouth, 

Oregon from 1975-1979 completing his Bachelor’s 

Degree in education. Oregon College of Education 

awarded him the title “Outstanding Person in Teacher 

Education” at graduation. He completed his Master’s 

Degree in Education and Computer Education at 

Western Oregon State College in 1983. 

Mr. Martin has 30 years of educational experience, 

including more than a decade of Catholic school 

administration. He was previously Head of School at 

Marist Catholic High School in Eugene, Oregon and 

Principal of Sacred Heart Catholic School (K-8) in 

Medford, Oregon. He also held teaching positions in 

Dhahran and Ras Tanura, Saudi Arabia working with 
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Aramco Schools. 

Maryknoll Schools is creating 21st century learners, 

leaders, and citizens of character. 

Founded in 1927, Maryknoll School is Oahu’s largest 

coeducational Catholic School, serving students from 

kindergarten through grade 12, enrolling nearly 1,400 

students of diverse ethnic, geographic and 

socioeconomic backgrounds. Our Catholic learning 

environment is designed to support all our students, 

nearly half of whom are not Catholic. Maryknoll 

School has a number of need-based and non-need 

based scholarships available to current and newly 

enrolling students, and 20% of our current students 

receive financial aid. Since 2007, 100% of our 

graduating seniors have gone on to higher education. 

Perry encouraged all members to invest 100% -- 

nights and weekends – to make a difference through 

club activities and he pledged $150 to support our 

Rotary youth activities. 

Perry said kids have 

different “magnetic 

poles”. We used to 

assume all kids learned 

the same way, now we 

know differently. 

Teachers also teach 

differently, analytically 

versus globally, hence 

the need to teach “personally” versus the “herd” and 

to provide kids opportunity to seek their own 

strengths. 

As a magnet’s north and south poles attract/repulse, 

and stronger magnets attracts/repulses more strongly, 

so teachers attract or repulse, and kids do better or 

worse.  When a teacher is close to the students, the 

teacher attracts more (more power), versus a teacher 

further away (from the herd) is less powerful and 

effective.  Kids are born to learn, but should be 

grouped by HOW they learn, not by gender; 

Maryknoll Schools will start to assess this way as we 

look for better results in teaching. 

Using the right teaching/learning style can accelerate 

learning (SOME opposite learning style can also be 

beneficial to the student) 

The shift is on!  How well will schools shift? 

Rigor, gives kids a challenge wherever they are along 
the learning path, in a personalized way, with rigor, 
students’ progress from simply memorization to 
synthesis and comprehension.   

Some useful, education related websites: 

BRIGHT STORM: on line homework exercises http://
www.brightstorm.com/ 

KHAN ACADEMY: learning videos, in the future 
teachers will not use textbooks but a compendium of 
source materials http://www.khanacademy.org/ 

EDUTOPIA: on line magazine of resources on 21st 
century learning http://www.edutopia.org/ 

EDMODO a teacher management platform to track 
and manage students http://www.edmodo.com/ 

FLEXBOOKS: on line pool of textbooks http://
www.ck12.org/flexbook/ 

DIIGO: place for teachers to store content http://
www.diigo.com/ 

FLIPPING PEDAGOGY: currently it’s teaching a 
class, THEN doing homework, but still having 
questions.  Future: do the homework first, THEN 
attend class to clarify. http://vodcasting.ning.com/
forum/categories/flipped-class-pedagog 

There are on line tests that take about 2 minutes to 
identify left brain from right brain attributes.  

President Connie 
thanked Perry for 
his very 
interesting 
presentation and 
asked him to sign 
a children’s book, 
The Only Boy in 
Ballet Class by 
Denise Gruska 
which will be 
donated to Aiea Elementary School in his honor. 

Stefanie Wilson led us in the Four-Way-Test. 

By John "Mr. Mac" McLaughlin 

Art Teacher 

Aiea Elementary  
 

The Leeward/Central District's 24th annual MOA 

Perry Martin 



Museum of Art Children's Painting Contest was 

recently held at Pearl Ridge Center. Aiea Elementary 

School student Justin Peapea’s painting “An American 

Memorial” was selected for State exhibition.  Justin's 

painting depicting the Arizona Memorial was one of 

only 35 selected out of over 400 entries.  The opening 

of the exhibition was held on March 10th at Pearlridge 

Center to honor all of the winners and present them 

with a bag of goodies for their efforts.  The proud 

Peapea family was in attendance along with Mr. and 

Mrs. "Mac". All of us could not have been more proud 

of Justin.  

The thirty

- f i v e 

paintings 

will be on 

display at 

the State 

exhibition 

from May 

26 - June 

2, 2012 at the Honolulu Museum of Art (formerly 

known as Honolulu Academy of Arts) Linekona Art 

Center. The Linekona Art Center is located at 1111 

Victoria Street.  Other statewide district selected 

paintings along with thirty of this year's MOA 

International Children's Painting Contest winners from 

Japan will also be exhibited. 

The opening ceremony will be on May 26, at 10:00 

a.m. This exhibition will be well worth seeing, not only 

because it will have winning paintings from throughout 

the state, along with paintings from around the world 

but will also feature three paintings that are from 

April 

Magazine Month 

Apr 2:  Mike Smola, Mission Houses Museum 

(rescheduled from March 12) 

Apr 9:  Carl Lum, M.D., Aloha Medical Mission  
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Apr 23: TBA 

Apr 30: TBA 

children from the earthquake devastated Tohoku, 

Japan. The stories of their paintings were recently 

reported on the NHK Newscast. It is amazing how art 

helps them cope with what has happened to them. 

I strongly encourage teachers, parents and staff to see 

the exhibit. It is the museum's belief, as well as my 

own, that art has the capacity to raise consciousness. 

You will be delighted to see our young artist's visual 

expressions of joy and wonder. Don't miss this 

opportunity of see "Beauty Through The Eyes of Our 

Children". 

Mr. Mac would like to thank the Rotary Club of Pearl 

Harbor for their ongoing financial and moral support 

of the art's program at Aiea Elementary. 


